
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Missouri Department of Transportation 
 

1590 Woodlake Drive 
Chesterfield, Missouri 63017-5712 
314.275.1500 
Fax: 573.522.6475 
1.888.ASK MODOT (275.6636) 

Greg Horn 
Interim St. Louis District Engineer

TO:  James Smith –Design Liaison Engineer 
 
CC:  John Grana- Resident Engineer 
  Jim Middleton- Project Manager 
  Chris Duffner-District Utility Coordinator 
 
FROM:  Sally Cox – District Utilities Engineer 
 
DATE:  November 4, 2013 
 

SUBJECT:  Route I-70, City of St. Louis 
Job No. J6I2413 
St. Louis City Water Division 
Pre-Negotiation Review 
  

I have reviewed the cost estimate in the amount of $235,714.77 from the St. Louis City Water 
Division for the above-mentioned project for water line relocations. Commission obligation 
on this project is 100 percent.  
 
The labor and material costs included in the estimate are comparable to those noted in  
similar estimates. 
 
City Water has provided documentation of the calculation of the 45% handling charge.  This 
documentation sufficiently verifies that only allowable expenses were included and the 
appropriate base (i.e., all material issued or purchased) was used in the calculation. 
 

An actual cost agreement is acceptable. 
 
Please contact me with any questions! 
 
Sally 
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